Not accepting the election for Vice President from August 2nd, 2023.

Dear YEM Community,
Thank you for the many questions and suggestions regarding YEM.

I have stepped up as a part of the Interim Board to initiate and finalize
several directional steps for the benefit of YEM leading up to the new
elections in June 2024, so that the 2024-2027 Board will then have
appropriate concrete foundations in place.

After deep research and conversations, we have determined, with the
involvement of those acting at Unicorn, UAC, TCU, and the YEM Foundation,
that together we cannot implement Project 300 within the Unicorn/YEM
matrix, no matter how we have approached each new task. Therefore, the
common path of separate and mutually supportive matrices has been agreed
upon.

In consultation with the President Lora Bilger, I have decided for practical
reasons not to accept the election as Vice President of the YEM
FOUNDATION.

I will, of course, remain a loyal supporter of the President.

In deep solidarity
Klaus Bielke



